BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT WILLIAMWOOD HIGH SCHOOL ON

WEDNESDAY 14th JANUARY 2015
______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Chairperson

	
	Atul Sabharwal (AS)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Sharon Hunter (SH)

Richard Hardy (RH)
	Head Teacher

Deputy Head Teacher

	
	Julie Oswald (JO)
	Principal Teacher

	
	Mandy Meechan (MM)
	Committee Member

	
	Shona Robertson (SR)
	Parent

	
	Ishay Carmon (IC)
	Parent

	
	Stephen Gourlay (SG)
	Parent

	
	Michelle Eve (ME)
	Parent

	
	Andrena Hackett (AH)
	Parent

	
	
	


	Apologies:
	Tina McLennan
	Parent

	
	Lesley Green
	Committee Member

	
	Paulina Trevena
	Committee Member

	
	Carol Howieson
	Parent/Website Coordinator

	
	
	

	
	
	


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	SN opened the meeting and welcomed all attending. All attending introduced themselves as there were some new parents in attendance.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Minutes of last meeting

	

	
	Some changes to the minutes were noted. RA to revise and re-issue. Motion was proposed by SN to accept the minutes of a true reflect of the previous meeting and seconded by NM.
 
	RA

	4.
	Events

	

	
	Event Planning SN proposed producing a Parent Council calendar for the school year. AGM, meetings and event dates to be noted, also dates for planning, books, purchases and preparation for events will be recorded to help the organisation of events for current and future parents. SN will start drafting a calendar and draw on past events and organisers to create this.

Also a file of information is to be created to allow committee members and organisers to access contacts, task, list, etc. RA will compile information and research suitable online storage. Master documents to be held by the secretary.
Events

Three pupil discos were held last year. Halloween is always well attended by it was felt the pupils weren’t as enthused with the Spring and Summer Disco. It was decide not to hold another disco this term but would reconsider if there was a demand.
The Quiz Night was a great success two years ago and PC will look to host another. Ann at the White Cart has offered the use of part of the restaurant before and RA will check it the proposed date is available. SH has volunteered a compare for the night and RA can obtain the use of a PA system for free. Once date is confirmed planning meeting will held on the 3rd February 2015 at 7.00pm in the White Cart.

Summer Fayre/Fun Day is proposed for the 6th June 2015 from 2-4pm. Format to be looked at for this year and will be discussed at the planning meeting on the 3rd February.

Parent class representatives The school previously had a parent or couple of parents to represent each class. The benefits of this is a better flow of information from the classes to the PC and vice versa. Feedback currently only comes from individual parents or through school. 

This is voluntary and there is no formal commitment expected or time involved. 
Current Class Rep

P3 – Lesley Green

P5 – Mandy Allan


	SN
RA
RA/SH/

Committee



	5.
	Treasurer’s Report

	

	
	A copy of the account was issued by NM.
Current balance stands at £4,014.26 allowing for known costs to date. This balance provides sufficient working capital for the PC to honour it financial commitments and front fund events.
It was agreed that the PC would provide funding for Golden Time as usual. A cheque was issued to the school.

Christmas Fayre after all costs and expenditure on parties and presents for the pupils made £1,167.21. This is a slight increase in comparison to last year. SH asked whether the P4-P7 pupils could receive a book as a present next year. As part of the planning calendar sufficient time will be allocated to source suitable books at a reasonable price so this can be implemented.

Account have been audited by Tina McLennan’s mother. There are a few pieces of information she has requested before signing these off. One the signed copies are issued these will be logged with the Charity Commission.

The School Office has received a let fee for the hire of Williamwood High School for the Marathon/Commonwealth Event. IC paid all fees for the let and has forward the invoice and receipts to the office to dispute the additional fee.


	NM


	6.
	Playing Field Update Status

	

	
	There has been no movement on this matter by ERC. George Loudon is the point of contact for this and should there be any development he will inform the PC. Item to be removed from the Agenda until any further update received.

	TM


	7.
	Charity 

	

	
	The external audit is a yearly requirement and Tina McLennan’s mother has agreed to carry this out for the next 3 years. As a thank you for her time is was agreed that the PC would purchase a bouquet of flowers NM will organise.

There is also a requirement for a Trustees Report this is also to be submitted by the deadline. SN has experience of this and can assist. RA to check the date for submission and update the Trustees for the 2015 committee members.


	NM
RA



	8.
	Administration of Council


	

	
	RA will produce an inventory of equipment and supplies, list of contacts and working guide for the PC. This is part of the online storage. Login and Password will be issue to all committee members and given to anyone wishing to organise and event.

Carol is currently working on revamping the website to make it more user friendly. The proposed format will be circulated to the PC for approval, prior to upload.

	RA
CH

	9.
	Consultation of Changing School Ties


	

	
	One of the Masterclasses this year has seen the pupils design a new tartan. Claire McIntosh’s mother has been kindly running this and the pupils would like to use the tartan in some way.

They have asked if it would be possible for the PC to hold a consultation with the parents on how this could be used. One suggestion was a school tie. Claire had planned to attend the meeting and provide more information but unfortunately due to a work commitment was unable to attend. 

All pupils have not yet attended the Masterclass, therefore a final design has not been produced.

It was agreed that more information on other options should be discussed with Claire and also production runs and cost. 
Once the PC has sufficient information, and a design that can be shown to the parents, that a consultation will be held to get feedback and comments.

	Committee



	10.
	Head Teachers Report

	

	
	Scottish Literacy Week. The pupils are all getting involved. They are learning poems, carrying out research project on Robert Burns and producing Artwork.
The school are also funding a trip for each class year to places such as the Burrell Collection, Riverside Museum, etc. the trip will also combine a workshop for the pupils.
School spending is now concluded they have funded two trips and focused of developing language. The concentration has been on reading material and other resources. A whole language programme has been brought in. Approximate spend has been £20k.

Previous year’s money was spent on classroom furniture and improvements which is now complete.

The plan for next year’s money will be to focus on Maths.

The school is currently experiencing a staffing shortage Angela Robertson and Angela Halliday are currently off and Ray Viola has been successful in securing a full-time teaching post at another school.

Ray had been covering Louise Morton secondment and she is not due to return until August.
There are currently no supply teachers available and the school are check daily to try to fill the gap. They are working on reorganising staff and will be able to cover all classes but it will stretch resources.

The school has asked if anyone knows of any available supply teachers could they contact them.

The school has also been successful in being selected to take part BBC’s Ten Pieces. Project is to encourage children to develop their own interest and creative responses to the classical music. The school is one of only four in Scotland chosen to take part.
Busby Nursery Parents Group were able to raise £600 from the Christmas Fayre.
Michelle Sweeney has been able secure a grant for surfacing of the lower playground.

	

	11.
	Questions for the School


	

	
	There were no questions for the school this month.

	

	12.
	AOCB

	

	
	After last meetings discussion of emailing parents, PC newsletters and information has been sent to the school for distribution. This working well and has seen a real improvement in communication.
Thank letter for Christmas Raffle donations to be issued. SR to forward list to RA and he will produce the letters for distribution.
Sports equipment was donated to the school as part of the Marathon/Commonwealth. IC will provide the list of everything supplied which will allow the school to keep track of the equipment.

The Parent Council congratulated the school on the recent Education Scotland Report. The Very Good score is based on the raised level of reporting that has been implemented. Base on this high level of achievement there were no recommendations made and the school is viewed as succeeding. Pupils are working way beyond their age groups and the comment was that the children were unique and special. The inspectors interview more pupils than usual as they were impressed by how engaged the children were with the school and they learning. The inspectors were inspired by the work the school does and will be looking to employ aspects of work and best practice with other schools.

	SR/RA
IC

	13.
	Next Meeting


	

	
	Next Parent Council meeting is at 6.45pm on Wednesday 25th March 2015 at Williamwood High School.


	


